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CEO’s Corner 

PO Box 50, Lake Grace WA 6353  Ph: (08) 9890 2500  Fax: (08) 9890 2599   

Email: shire@lakegrace.wa.gov.au 

 
August 2016 Ordinary Council Meeting 
An Ordinary Meeting of Council took place on 
Wednesday 24 August 2016 at 3.00 pm at the Lake 
King Hall.  
 
The following matters were the subject of Council 
consideration and resolution: 
 

 Permission granted to Greening Australia WA to 
collect native plant seed from within reserves vested 
in the Shire of Lake Grace, subject to a number of 
conditions. 

 Delegation F02 – Payment of Creditors, to formalise 
administrative procedures in relation to the payment 
of creditors. 

 Back Rating – Mining Tenements, endorsing the 
corrections and administrative decisions made to 
our rating system, ensuring mining tenements are 
now correctly rated. 

 CSRFF funding application endorsement and 
prioritisation – Lake King Multi-purpose Court Re-
surfacing Project. This project has been endorsed 
as the Shire’s number one priority for CSRFF 
applications and will be included in the 2016/2017 
budget.  

 Lot 11 Maley St, Newdegate – endorsing the 
transfer of land for the Newdegate Active Precinct 
skate park facility and funding applications that are 
to be submitted for this project. 

 
Council Minutes are available and can be viewed on the 
Shire website at www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au 
 
Department of Sport and Recreation—Site VIsit 
On Friday 19 August 2016 Cr De Landgrafft, Executive 
Officer Jeanette Bennett and myself with Lake King 
community members attended a site visit at the Lake 
King Netball courts with Jenifer Collins from Department 
of Sports and Recreation to discuss the opportunity for 
a multi-purpose re-surfacing project for this site. 
 
Newdegate Machinery Field Days 
The Newdegate Machinery Field Days are now just over 
a week away and the Shire is readily assisting with site 
preparation, and organising our site exhibition.  

 
I welcome the community to come and meet with your 
Councillors and staff members who will be manning the 
Shire’s site and enter our giveaway to win an Apple 
iPad mini.  
 
Budget Workshop 
Our fourth Budget Workshop took place on Wednesday 
24 August in Lake King prior to the Council meeting. 
There is still considerable work to be undertaken on the 
budget document. We are endeavouring to have the 
document finalised in the next fortnight.  
 
We have received an extension of time to adopt the 
budget from the Department of Local Government and 
Communities.  
 
Due to the delay in adopting the budget, the rate notices 
are not yet available. These will be issued directly after 
the budget has been adopted. 
 
Lake Grace Well Aged Units - Progress 
The building team are currently framing Unit 2 ready to 
install the roof.  
 
Due to current weather conditions the team is trying to 
install roof on Unit 1. Once this is completed they will 
then be carrying out the lining of roofs and framing of 
Unit 3.  
 
Road Works 
The Shire road construction team have just finished re-
sheeting Parsons Rd, there are further works to be 
undertaken at the floodway when weather conditions 
allow.  
 
Re-sheeting of Biddy Buniche Rd is due to finish this 
week, and the Construction team will then move onto 
the Burngup South Rd re-sheeting project.  
 
These road projects are funded through our Federal 
Government Roads to Recovery funding program. 
 
The Lake Grace road maintenance grader is currently 
working in the south eastern sector.  
 
 

Jennifer King 

Shire of Lake Grace 

Community News 
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Denise Gobbart 

Acting Chief Executive Officer  
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I YEAR REGISTRATION 

 Full Concession Working dog 

Sterilised  $20.00 $10.00 $5.00 

Unsterilised $50.00 $25.00 $12.50 

3 YEAR REGISTRATION 

 Full Concession Working dog 

Sterilised  $42.50 $21.25 $10.60 

Unsterilised $120.00 $60.00 $30.00 

LIFETIME REGISTRATION 

 Full Concession Working dog 

Sterilised $100.00 $50.00 - 

Unsterilised $250.00 $125.00 - 

Dog Registration Fees 

The National Garage Sale Trail is fast approaching. Do you have stuff you don't use laying around? 

Get involved and register garagesaletrail.com.au 

 

Central Country Zone Meeting 
There is a WALGA Central Country Zone Meeting 
scheduled for Friday 2 September in Dumbleyung.  
Some of the topics up for discussion are as follows: 

 Review of WALGA State Council Agenda - Matters 
for Decision 

 Regional Land Fill Sites 

 Wheatbelt Development Commission – Regional 
Grant Scheme 

 Local Government Gift Provisions 

 Local Government Authority Planning Fees – 4WDL 
VROC 

 Management of Emergency Services Levy 

Cat Registration 

I YEAR REGISTRATION 

 Full Concession 

Sterilised  $20.00 $10.00 

Unsterilised $50.00 $25.00 

3 YEAR REGISTRATION 

 Full Concession 

Sterilised  $42.50 $21.25 

Unsterilised $120.00 $60.00 

LIFETIME REGISTRATION 

 Full Concession 

Sterilised $100.00 $50.00 

Unsterilised $250.00 $125.00 

BREEDERS FEE $100 

KidSport enables Western Australian children to 

participate in  community sport and recreation, no matter 

their  financial circumstances.  

The fees will go directly to the registered KidSport clubs 

through their participating local government.  

Applicants must be aged 5-18 years and have a Health 

Care or Pension Concession card. Primary  place  of  

residence  must  be in the local  government area that 

they are applying to. 

For more information  Community Service 9890 2500 

or  http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/clubs/ 
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Check out our website 

www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au 

 

Shire Building Surveyor, Josiah Farrell will be available 

at the Shire Office on the following dates: 

Tuesday   6 September 2016 

Tuesday  20 September 2016 

To make an appointment please contact Josiah on       

0438 811 944. 

Building Surveyor 

 Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 8.30am - 4.15pm 

 Thursday and Friday 8.30am - 4.00pm 

Licensing Opening Hours 

 

Monday - Tuesday - Wednesday -  Friday 

8.30am - 4.30pm 

Thursday 8.30am- 4.00pm 

Staff can be contacted by phone between 8am - 5pm. 

Office Opening Hours 
 

The Practical Driving Assessor (PDA) will be at the 

Shire of Lake Grace Office on: 

Friday - 7 October 2016 

Friday - 4 November 2016—to be confirmed 

Please contact the Shire’s Customer Service Officer for 

an appointment. 

You can now book your PDA online. For more           

information visit www.transport.wa.gov.au 

Driving Assessor 

Lake Grace Newdegate 

19 September 12 September 

19 September 26 September 

Household Waste Collection is a weekly service and 

collected each Monday for Lake Grace, Newdegate, 

Lake King & Varley. 

Recycling is a fortnightly service and alternates 

between Lake Grace & Newdegate. See below for the 

upcoming recycling collection dates. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Note: There is no kerbside recycling         

collection service in Lake King or Varley. 

For more information on Waste Management visit the 

Shire’s website. 

Waste & Recycling Pick up Dates 

Lake Grace 

 Monday & Wednesday 9am - 2pm      

 Saturday & Sunday 9am - 4pm 
  

Newdegate 

 Wednesday 9am - 1pm 

 Saturday 9am - 1pm 
 

Lake King & Varley 

 Open Every Day 

Tip Opening Hours 

Ordinary Council Meeting 

The next Ordinary Council Meeting will be held: 

3:00 pm Wednesday 28 September 2016 

Location: Council Chambers  

Bishop St Lake Grace 

Members of the public welcome. 
A minimum of 15 minutes is set aside for public   

question time, giving members of the public an   

opportunity to ask questions relating to Shire activities. 

Agendas and Minutes available on Shire website.        

Check out our Facebook page 

www.facebook.com/ShireofLakeGrace 
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Controlling Caltrop  
 

Be on the lookout for caltrop  plants on your property 

and either spray or remove plants in and around your 

property safely.  Please do not put caltrop into your 

rubbish bins as they will contaminate our waste facilities 

and neighbouring farmlands.    
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PUBLIC NOTICE 

Shire of Lake Grace 
 

 

Shire of Lake Grace Local Planning 

Scheme No.4 

 

PROPOSED EXTRACTIVE INDUSTRY (GYPSUM) 

 

LOTS 745 AND 755 NEWDEGATE-RAVENSTHORPE 

ROAD NEWDEGATE 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Shire of Lake Grace has 

received an application for Council’s consent under 

Local Planning Scheme No.4 and the Shire of Lake 

Grace Extractive Industries Local Law for an extractive 

industry (gypsum) on the abovementioned landholding. 

 

The proposal is being advertising for public comment 

prior to Council determining the matter. 

 

Documents and plans providing details of the proposal 

are contained on the Shire of Lake Grace website 

(www.lakegrace.wa.gov.au) or may be viewed at the 

Shire of Lake Grace offices during office hours located 

at 1 Bishop Street, Lake Grace. 

 

Should you wish to provide any comment on the 

proposal you may do so by writing to the Shire’s Chief 

Executive Officer at PO Box 50, Lake Grace WA 6353 

by no later than Friday 30
th 

September 2016. 

 

Denise Gobbart 

Acting Chief Executive Officer 


